
City of Portland
Public Involvement Advisory Council (PIAC) Meeting

DRAFT
Meeting Agenda and Notes
Tuesday, July 11, 2017
Members Present: Claire Adamsick, Bill Beamer, Danielle Brooks, Adam Brunelle, Dana Coffee, Matthew Gough, Greg Greenway, Brian Hoop, Paul Leistner, Steven Nakana, Nicole Rowe, Angela Southwick, Samantha Thompson, Jessica Wade, Elle Weatheroy, Sara Wright, Mark Wubbold, and Ron Young. 
Members Absent: Ethan Cirmo, Michelle DePass, Zan Gibbs/Irene Schwoeffermann, Karen Guillen-Chapman, Maddelyn High, Jenny Kim, Julio Maldonado, Francesca Patricolo, Dora Perry, Som Subedi, and Marisa Zapata.
Guests: Debbie Aiona with League of Women Voters, and Tracy Prince with Goose Hollow Foothills League 
Staff: Ashley Horne
July 11 AGENDA

5:30	Welcome, Introductions, and Warm-up
· Introductions: name, City bureau and/or community organization affiliation(s)

5:45	Citywide Public Involvement Best Practices Program Report

5:50	PIAC Coordinating Committee Report

6:00	PIAC Workgroup Updates and Feedback
· Boards and Commissions Workgroup (30 minutes)
· Digital Engagement, Notification, and Comp Plan (10 minutes)

6:40	Public Comment & Response

6:55	Brainstorming and Planning Session
· PIAC consultation questions
· Tools and policy development commitments  

7:50	Member Announcements
Guidance: Please share announcements that inform and further advance our shared work. Please limit each announcement to no more than 2 minutes	

8:00	Adjourn	






MEETING NOTES
Food & Relationship Building

Welcome & Changes to the Agenda

PIAC members introduced themselves. A sign-in sheet was passed around and all members were asked to provide their preferred contact information therein for the purposes of updating existing member contact information.

A request was made to modify the agenda to include an update on the ONI director search and selection process. Ashley acknowledged the request and proposed it be added towards the end of the agenda.

Citywide Public Involvement Best Practices Program Report

This is a standing agenda item in most PIAC meetings given the interdependency and mutually reinforcing nature of this Program and PIAC’s work. Ashley, staff of PIAC and lead of the Program, shared that she and Danielle Brooks co-developed and co-delivered a new Citywide training on the first half of the Citywide Racial Equity Toolkit. The tool and this training will likely undergo improvements as they continue to be vetted.

Ashley shared a summary of her meeting with Commissioner Eudaly. The Commissioner was recently briefed by Ashley and asked some excellent pointed questions about what could be done to add teeth to PIAC and increase its ability to affect policy and culture shift work across the City. Ashley also shared that one of the Commissioner’s staff, Pollyanne Birge, will serve as a liaison to PIAC.

ONI Director Search and Selection Process

This item got moved up in the agenda due to member questions about the status of and process for ONI’s director search and selection. Paul Leistner provided a summary on the community summit he and Victor Salinas from the East Portland Neighborhood Office organized as well as the report that summarizes community responses to what they want out of a new ONI director. PIAC members stressed the importance of an open and transparent application process. Ashley offered to email out the report and recommended that follow-up questions be addressed to the Commissioner’s Office via our liaison Pollyanne Birge. 
 
PIAC Coordinating Committee Report

This is a standing agenda item for most PIAC meetings. Ashley shared that the Coordinating Committee (CC) is the leadership body of PIAC and is advisory to PIAC. It sets the agenda, problem solves complex challenges, addresses thematic issues, tracks and addresses membership and recruitment needs, coordinates workgroups, makes decisions about bureau consultation requests, etc. The CC met twice before the July 11th PIAC meeting. It developed an agenda, identified some guidance and draft template questions for bureau consolations, and started to identify some ground rules for conversations, including manifestations of white privilege and fragility (e.g. creating safe space for people of color to express themselves in an authentic manner).

PIAC Workgroup Updates and Feedback
Boards and Commissions Workgroup 

See the handout that was provided, which is a summary of the draft recommendations for improving City Boards and Commissions. Workgroup members Brian Hoop, Mark Wubbold, Angela Southwick, and Steven Nakana each presented on the draft recommendations. Members thanked the group. Feedback was provided around including recommendation language about City Boards and Commissions upholding and practicing a commitment to meaningful engagement (e.g. To what end? How does the engagement inform change? or the So what? questions), and securing funding for staff supporting these bodies at the City, whether that be by City budget process or creative fundraising. It was also recommended that workplans might ensure that these bodies be more clear about how they are responsive to the community they engage as well as focused and action-oriented. MOUs between advisory bodies and home bureaus were also recommended as well as clear objective evaluation mechanisms and measurements. The workgroup proposed that it would return to PIAC with updated recommendation language in September 2017. 

Claire Adamsick shared that Council will be hearing an update on its earlier Boards and Commissions resolution in September or October and that the work of this workgroup could be part of a “part 2” resolution to be introduced later. Ashley shared that she and others have been working with commissioner staff on this as well.


Digital Engagement, Notification, and Comp Plan (postponed due to time and scheduled public comment)

Public Comment & Response
Given that the meeting was behind in its agenda, Ashley moved to the public comment, which had to do with the Boards and Commissions work. 

Tracy Prince from the Goose Hollow Foothills League provided public comment to PIAC. Tracy shared the importance of strong disclosure and conflict of interest policy and practice for members serving on City public bodies. It’s important that people serving on these bodies don’t act out of and/or benefit from personal financial interest/benefit. Her sense is that the electeds need to hear recommendations from various bodies about the importance of going beyond state ethics law in this area. In response, PIAC members agreed to support the development of a testimony letter from PIAC to go to City Council communicating the importance of robust disclosure and conflict of interest policy. Mark Wubbold, Paul Leistner, and Dana Coffee agreed to work with Tracy on this.

Debbie Aiona form the League of Women Voters addressed PIAC. Debbie asked that the idea of financial benefit be thought about and defined fully. She also said the League is opposed to blanket or universal term limits due to the need for institutional memory on bodies that tackle complex or technical issues. She also recommended the PIAC workgroup addressing Boards and Commissions reach out to people serving on them. She also recommended that the legalistic training for Boards and Commissions be made available electronically to all members of the public. Lastly, she shared that while a template for Boards and Commissions will be helpful, flexibility should be afforded to bodies as needed as well.  

Notification Workgroup Update
[bookmark: _GoBack]The survey has been developed and members of this workgroup will bring it to a future full PIAC meeting for review. Paul mentioned he would send summary information and the survey to PIAC members.

Member Announcements
Meeting ran overtime and there was no time for announcements

Brainstorming and Planning Session
Meeting ran overtime and there was no time for this. Ashley shared draft public involvement template questions from her, Marisa Zapata, and Danielle Brooks. PIAC will have an opportunity to review and add to these in the future.

8:00	Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 8:00.
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